STOKESBY WITH HERRINGBY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8TH FEBRUARY 2017 IN
THE COMMUNITY HALL AT 7.30 PM

Present:
Chair: Stuart Ward, Vice Chair: Clir Richard Youngs, Clirs: Philip Crane, Rob Lloyd, Ed
Wharton, David Murison, Vivienne Fabb. Clerk Sarah Welsh

Also present: 2 Residents.

1. Apologies
None,

2. Public participation/County Council lor/Borough Councillor/Police report/website

® Apologies received from PC Gary May. BClIr Haydn Thirtle is attending another
meeting but will attend later if possible.

® Aresident reported there is still damage and soil at the side of Ferry Road, following
work carried out by Essex and Suffolk Water. Repairs have been carried out outside
Hedgehogs. The Council will request a meeting with Essex and Suffolk Water.

e Chair Stuart Ward attended PC Cook's Leaving event and made a donation on behalf
of the village to his leaving present of a Tankard.

® Website: Richard Dixon reported the site has received 20,000 hits and he continues
to update it.

3. Declaration of Interests
Clir Vivienne Fabb declared an interest In item 13 - Planning.

4. Minutes for the meeting November 2016
Proposed as a correct record of the meeting by: Clir Ed Wharton seconded by: Clir David
Murison. Unanimously agreed, and signed by the Chair.

5. Toreport matters arising from the minutes not already on the agenda, for information
only.
None.

6. Village Maintenance
The village will need some maintenance work following works by Essex and Suffolk
Water, the verges will need attention. Councillors will take photos of the work and
request a meeting. The clerk will write in consultation with Clir Lloyd, asking for the
road around the Ferry Inn (down to the pub, turning right to the car park area and road,)
to be put back in the condition it was in. Update: see item 2 and below.
Hedges and Trees Main Road near Foundry Cottages. Update: - problem is being
investigated.

Quarterly report:
® 150 Sand Bags are needed and the area needs clearing. 3 x 1ton bags of sand
are needed and a tarpaulin to cover them. Increased coverage is required to




7.

cover local businesses. Chair Stuart Ward will provide the Tarpaulin. Clir Fabb
has some empty sand bags. Cllr Wharton will remove the old sand and Clir Ward
will remove the rotted bags. The clerk will ask GYBC if they will supply the sand
and further bags. If not, she will order them from a supplier, but will check with
Cllr Ward the sand store has been emptied.

e The chains on Ferry Lane, opposite the stores need repairing. The clerk will

contact Andrew Etheridge.

e Potholes in the road - the clerk will include in the request to Essex and Suffolk
Water.

e The bridge over Muckfleet needs repairing. The clerk will report to the Broads
Authority.

e Thetrees on the green were reported by a resident as being in need of pruning
to avoid fallen branches. The clerk will ask Maple Tree Services to advise and
quote if work needs doing.

e The streetlights on Mill Road R4, R3 and Filby Road 13R, 15R, 18R are flickering
off and on. The clerk will report to Streetlighting.

Local Plan consultation feedback - Clir Youngs

Clir Richard Youngs attended a meeting with the Broads Authority and GYBC. He has
changed the questionnaire to reflect the new targets and will send it out. He will ask the
Post Office if they will be a collection point for the responses.

Fete Working Group and Insurance

The clerk went through the constitutional options and insurance arrangements available
to the fete committee. Cllr Rob Lioyd will take the information back to the Fete
committee.

Quay Heading - Staithe - update

2 Quotes received. Clir Rob Lloyd proposed the quote for £2780 + £556 VAT = £3336
from G&H Services be accepted. Seconded by Clir Ed Wharton. Unanimously agreed.
Clir Philip Crane suggested extra protection at the back and it was agreed concrete block
with rings may be included to further protect the area. Chair Stuart Ward will contact
G&H Services to commission the work and discuss the above. The council considered
whether a charge could be made for moorings to help cover the cost of repairs and
maintenance. The clerk will ask the council's insurers whether the area can be insured
against damage.

10. Finance:

e Payments and receipts list for approval against the budget.

e Bank reconciliation

s Internal Accounts checks to end of July and end January have been
completed and signed off by Clir Ed Wharton.

o The clerk raised this issue of the Youth club fund of £773.01 this will be
raised at the Village Hall Committee meeting for possible avenues of
spending/handing over.

s Applications for Parish Council/Fete fund - see grant awarding policy and
application.




11. Appointment of Internal Auditor - Pauline James
Clir Rob Lloyd proposed that Pauline James be appointed to carry out the internal
audit, seconded by Clir Richard Youngs. Unanimously agreed.

12. Policy Updates and Amendments - Grant Awarding Policy

Councillors had received copies of the draft policy and application form. Clir Richard Youngs
praposed the policy be adopted by the Councll, seconded by Clir Vivienne Fabb. Unanimously
agreed.

The Council's amended Freedom of Information Publication Scheme was approved, proposed by Clir
Ed Wharton, seconded by Clir Richard Youngs.

The clerk will forward both to Richard Dixon for the website in compliance with the Transparency
Code.

13. Planning
Decisions: 06/16/0639/F Conversion of existing single storey cart barn and stable to
single four bedroom house. BA/2016/0372/LBC Outbuilding conversion. Staithe House
The Green Mill Road (track) Stokesby.

14. Common Land - update
Joy Savill has been waiting for the Council's approval of the terms. Clir Ward
proposed these be accepted, seconded by: Clir Youngs. Update: The clerk has asked
Joy to go ahead and arrange the transfer.
The clerk was asked to contact Michael Falcon regarding the payment of compensation
following a dyke being put through the council's common land by Nuttalls, Stalham,
outlined in red on the commons map. No payment has been recelved to date.

15. Broads Authority and Rubbish on/near the Staithe - update
The location of the bin was discussed at the last meeting. See correspondence.
The Council will ask BClIr Haydn Thirtle for an update at the next meeting,

16. Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting
This will be held on May 10th at 7pm, prior to the Parish Council Annual Meeting in the
Community Hall. The clerk confirmed invitations should be sent to:
¢ Village Hall Committee
@ Fete Committee
Social Club
Poors Marsh
PCC
Neighbourhood Watch - Clir Rob Lloyd will invite.
Website

17. Correspondence
a) A letter from a resident about the glass recycling bin being placed near his property.
He feels it will make it difficult to cut the grass there and for him to maintain his
fence. The council will monitor the situation.




b) Letter received by Chair Stuart Ward from a resident thanking the council for moving
the bottle bank and clearing the glass, also reporting 15 potholes leading to the sand
bank area.

18. Clerk's Annual Leave. The clerk will be on leave 19th - 26th May.

19. Reports from Parish Councillors:

e Street light 11R still not working. The clerk has reported.

e Clir Vivienne Fabb reported the hedgerows in Bluegate Lane are obstructing the
view of drivers. The clerk will report to Highways. The village sign Is also being
overgrown. The council will look into this.

e Signs in the village are being damaged by Gills transport coming into the village.
The Council will monitor this.

e Overgrown brambles on the causeway from Muckfleet onwards, where the
willows are pollarded by Highways. The clerk will chase up Highways.

e Replacement of bench - it was agreed that the clerk should write to Braid Barn
Construction, in consultation with Clir Rob Lloyd, requesting the money they had
been allowed for the replacement bench.

20. Final word from members of the public/Borough Councillor and County Counciilor
None.

21. Date of the next meeting: 10th May 2017, 7.30pm in the Community Hall, preceded
by the Annual Parish Meeting at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 9pm,

Attachments: Draft payments list and Bank Reconciliation.




Stokesby with Herringby

DRAFT PAYMENTS LIST: (Cheque order) Vouchers 21 to 30

7 February 2017 {2016-2017)

Vcehr.

BRNR

24

25

Cheque Cde.

563
564
565
566

567

3
7
14
14

18

Name
HMRC
S Weish
S Welsh

Transparency fund - repayment to S Walsh,

InnerShed Ltd

Description
PAYE

Office Expenses
Office Expenses

Web hosting

Ttransparency funding grant - domain name renewall,

Vivienne Fabb
Repayment for wreath

Page 1

RBL Wreath

Amount
2940
15.75

9.50

§7.00

50.00

TOTAL

161.85




7 February 2017 (20156-2017)

Stokesby with Herringby
DRAFT RECEIPTS LIST: Vouchers 13 to 14

Vechr, Ref Cde. Name Description Amount
13 Directpar 11  Barclays Saver Deposit AIC Bank Interest 0.25
TOTAL 0.25

Page 1




Stokesby with Herringby

7 February 2017 (2016-2017)

Bank Reconciliation at 08/02/2017
Cash in Hand 01/04/2016
5493 52
ADD
Receipts 01/04/2016 - 08/02/2017 6,640.75
12,134.27
SUBTRACT
Payments 01/04/2016 - 08/022017 5818.28
Cash in Hand 08/02/2017 631599 |
(per Cash Book)
Cash in hand per Bank Statemeants
Cash 06/11/2015 0.00
Community A/C 20846724 30/11/2016 4,880.47
Saver A/C 20458058 29/12/2016 1,967 11
= 6,847.58
Less unpresented cheques
As attached 531.59
6,315.99
Plus unpresented receipts
As attached 0.00
Adjusted Bank Balance 6,315.99
A =B Checks out OK




Page 1 7 February 2017 (2016-2017)
Stokesby with Herringby
Uncashed paymentsitransfers out (All banks)
(Upto 08/02/2017)
Voucher Date Cheque No.  Description Total Bank
20 08/02/2017 562 Clerk’s Salary 369.94 Community A/C 20846
21 08/02/2017 563 PAYE 29.40 Community A/C 20846
22 08/02/2017 564 Office Expenses 15.75 Community A/C 20846
23 08/02/2017 565 Office Expenses 9.50 Community A/C 20846
24 08/02/2017 566 Web hosting 57.00 Community A/C 20846
25 08/02/2017 567 RBL Wreath 50.00 Community A/C 20846
Totah——srmeeemeeeees 531.59



9.

STOKESBY WITH HERRINGBY ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
WEDNESDAY 10™ MAY 2017 AT 7PM IN THE COMMUNITY HALL
STOKESBY

AGENDA
Welcome

Apologies

Minutes of the previous Annual Parish meeting held in May 2016

Matters arising

Chair's Report

Statement of Accounts for year ending 31** March 2017

Reports and Accounts from various organisations in the parish.

Consideration of any resolution on which written notice has been

given

Items for discussion

10. Any other business.



1.

Minutes of Stokesby with Herringby Annual Parish Meeting
Wednesday 10th May 2017 at 7pm in the Community Hall

Present: Chair Stuart Ward, Vice Chair Richard Youngs, Clirs Vivienne Fabb,
Philip Crane, Ed Wharton, David Murison, Rob Lloyd, BClIr Haydn Thirtle,
and 5 residents.

Welcome
Chair Stuart Ward welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Apologies
PC Gary May

Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held in May 2016

Clir David Murison proposed the minutes were agreed as a true record of the
last meeting, seconded by ClIr Vivienne Fabb. The minutes were signed by
the Chair.

Matters arising
None.

Chairs’ Report

Attached as Appendix 1

A resident reported the money raised from the bottle bank last year was
£150. the Parish Council were asked if any monies could be raised from the
mooring. Stuart Ward said this was an on-going discussion and would be
placed on the next parish council meeting Agenda.

Statement of Accounts for year ending 31** March 2016

Attached as appendix 2

The clerk gave a brief explanation of the Statement. Copies of the Statement
were given out - there were no questions. The clerk pointed out that the
Annual Return will be on display later in the year.

Reports and Accounts from various organisations in the parish.
Reports were received/read out for the following groups:
e Stokesby Website - Richard Dixon Appendix 3
e Stokesby Sports and Social Club - Lucy Griffen Appendix 4 Lucy
queried if any surplus funds need to be handed over to the Village Hall
Committee, as per the Charity Commission regulations The Social
Club does contribute to refurbishments and equipment. Rob Lloyd
said this could be raised at a joint Social club and village Hall meeting.
e Poors Marshes - Vivienne Fabb: 22 applicants received a share of
£3,564. Vivienne Fabb pointed out that you don't have to be 65 to
apply, but you must have lived in the village for 2 years and payments
are only for fuel. Applications should be submitted in November 2017
for the next round and cannot be guaranteed.



e Stokesby Community Centre - Rob Lloyd Appendix 5: there has been a
change in personnel and the finance report will be included with the
report.

¢ Stokesby Fete Working Group - Rob Lloyd. Last year's fete was very
successful , raising more than £3000. The Wi-Fi company will be
sponsoring the fete again this year, to take place on August 5th. The
next meeting will be on 24th May.

Police Report - PC Gary May, read by Chair Stuart Ward. Appendix 6
Defibrillator update - Ed Wharton: The defibrillator may have been
used once since installation. Ed Wharton has ordered 2 new pads.
Stuart Ward thanked Ed Wharton for maintaining the Defibrillator.
PCC - Appendix 7

e Home Watch - the clerk reported the co-ordinator, Wendy had
resigned. A resident was concerned that residents will lose out on
insurance costs. Wendy also attended Safer Neighbourhood
Awareness Priority meetings (SNAP). Richard Dixon will place a piece
on the website about both.

8. Consideration of any resolution on which written notice has been given
None received.

9. Items for discussion
Vivienne Fabb thanked Richard Youngs and Ed Wharton fir bunging up the
holes in the church created by the crows and jackdaws. A Reeder will be
repairing the thatch. A fungus is affecting the core and root system of some
trees. A beech tree is waving around and damaging the wall, but there are no
funds for repairs.

Maple Tree Services needs to be asked to trim the overhanging branch at the
top of Ferry Road in the Autumn - to be placed on the next parish council
meeting agenda. The lime tree sprigs need to be trimmed before the fete.
The clerk will make a request.

10. Any other business.
BClIr and CClIr Haydn Thirtle, also represented on the Broads Authority
welcomed any requests for support regarding any GYBC, NCC and BA issues.
Next Meeting: May 2018

The meeting closed at 7.45



Welcome Parishioners, | would like to firstly thank the other councillors for their
support over the year.

A special thanks also to the Clerk who has kept us all up to date with the things over
the year, and who has also found time to complete various training courses, gaining
qualifications for the work she undertakes on our behalf.

Over the year work has been as normal sorting the general running of the parish to
maintain the areas under our control.

This year has seen progression on the common land although we have not been
called to finally sign the paper work that passes the land to the Parish Council, but
hopefully this will be concluded shortly.

We have had unexpected cost this year to repair the quay area that is under the
control of the Parish Council. We exhausted all avenues to avoid cost to the parish
but under pressure from the Broads Authority had to engage contractors to carry
out the work. We believe this was the most cost effective way of dealing with the
situation as the Broads Authority have the powers to have the work carried out then
reclaimed cost from whom so ever owns the quay heading.

This has exhausted any reserve funds that the Parish Council had so over the next
few years this reserve will need to be rebuilt. As a Parish we should bear in mind
that we may need to carry out other works to maintain the assets controlled by us
and factor this in when preparing future budgets.

We had need to use the sand facility that has been put in place by the Parish Council
this year when there was a threat from a possible tidal surge, but luckily this came
to nothing, but work is in hand to revamp the facility so that it is available if
required in the future.

There is still the possible problem of rubbish being left behind by people on boats
visiting the village. Our Borough Councillor is involved in trying to solve this but the
situation needs to be monitored and if anyone has information or concerns these
should be raised with Councillors and or Great Yarmouth Environmental Health.

The bottle bank has been moved to a new location by the Sand Facility, this is for a
trial period. If problems arise from this location it will need to be discussed and
decided if we need the bank as we can now all dispose of glass bottles in our green
bins. The monies from the recycling go to the Village Hall so they will have to be
included in any discussion.



I'would like to thank you for your attendance tonight if you have any concerns
regarding the Parish I'm sure myself or any of my fellow councillor will be pleased

to help you.

Stuart Ward.
Chairman Stokesby Parish Council.



Stokesby with Herringby

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS

RECEIPTS PAYMENTS
Balance at Bank 5,493.52
Graveyard Maintenance 812.00 1,600.00
Open Spaces 1.919.00 1,232.00
Clerk's Salary Precept 1,629.00 1,638.91
Audit 130.00 78.00
Hire of Hall 185.00
Insurance 575.00 273.75
Administration 250.00 114.44
Website 120.00 99.00
Bank Interest 0.75
Grants 770.00 610.26
Other 240.00 50.00
VAT 121.92

6,640.75 5,818.28

Closing Balances:
Balances in Bank Account 6,315.99
TOTAL 12,134.27 12,134.27

The above statement represents fairly the financial position of the council as at 31 Mar 2017

signed _(\ 'N?{A\/\

Responsible Financial Officer

Date Hﬂ{\ Vk(h/\t 20\‘]



Stokesby Web Site

Report for Parish Council AGM 2016/17

The Stokesby web site continues to be an integral part of Stokesby Village life,
providing not only local residents but visitors and other villages information as
to what’s happening in and around our village. This is borne out by the number
of visits recorded to the site which currently show 20,878

The main web page appearance has been changed to keep the site interesting
and to show that it is still being maintained. A new page has been added
showing what local businesses there are in the area.

As and when needed additional pages are added to cover special events such
as the village Fete and the Produce Show, these pages are removed once the
event has finished

The site aims to keep the news and events up to date and as interesting as
possible and tried to promote any events taking place or bring them to peoples
notice via the local news page.

| would like to thank the Parish Council for continuing to cover the cost of
hosting the site.

I can be contacted via my email link shown on the web site or by telephone.
01493 754136 if someone has an item they want to discuss or an item they
would like added to the site.

Richard Dixon






